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a problem, so it was not all surprising when it turned around and bit the Government after it 
unwisely and unnecessarily decided to poke it. 
 
In the absence of any viable alternative the FBEU advocates the abandonment of the FESL in 
favour of the status quo. However, if there is to be change then consistent with our “ten key  
problems” summary, the Union recommends that any future property-based funding 
arrangement must: 
 

1. Ensure that most if not all residents pay less, not more; 
2. Ensure that the NSW Government contributes more, not less; 
3. Be easily understood and totally transparent; 
4. Ensure that the contributions from different property sectors reflect their different risks 

and actual usage rates of the services; 
5. Be set within the Act itself so that any adjustment to contributions are subject to review 

approval by the full Parliament rather than Ministerial adjustment by Regulation; 
6. Exclude local government, which should have no role in and therefore neither collect nor 

contribute towards the cost of the emergency services; 
7. Ensure a permanent and ongoing role for the Insurance Monitor. 

 
The Union is of course available to appear before the inquiry if called upon to do so. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

Leighton Drury 
State Secretary 












